Boston St. Mary's Primary School
Pupil Premium Grant expenditure

2011 - 2012

· Number of pupils on roll - 211

· Number of pupils eligible for pupil premium grant - 7

· Amount received per pupil - £600

· Total amount received - £4,200

This money is allocated to the school by the Department for Education in addition to main school funding.

2011 - 2012 funding allowed the school to enhance its existing provision and the money was used to support the learning needs of groups of pupils who were seen to be falling below their expected floor targets.

Additional support staff were employed in Early Years Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 classes to carry out intervention programmes focused on reading, writing and numeracy.

It is difficult to be exact about the effect of the pupil premium as yet, as the school factors in so many other opportunities to support the children.  However, monitoring and tracking of pupil progress shows that gaps in achievement for identified pupils are closing.

2012 end of Key Stage SATs results show that identified children made the expected progress in reading, writing and numeracy.

2012 - 2013
· Number of pupils on roll - 211

· Number of pupils eligible for pupil premium grant - 10

· Amount received per pupil - £900

· Total amount received - £9000

The school continues to allocate additional support to the pupils in Early Years Foundation Stage, Year 1 and Year 2.  Each of these classes has been granted an additional member of support staff each morning of the week to support learning in reading, writing and numeracy.

Small group intervention reading and writing programmes are carried out each afternoon for identified pupils in Key Stage 2.

We also employ a fully qualified teacher 3 mornings each week to support literacy and numeracy development in Year 6.

Year 6 Pupils from this cohort have been identified and tracked since Reception. Data analysis shows that these pupils were low achievers on entry. By the time these pupils reached the end of Year Two, analysis shows that they achieved an average of 9 APS progress. Newly published Year Six data shows that one of these pupils achieved a Level Five in Mathematics and another achieved a Level Five in GAPS. All pupils that were identified and tracked made expected progress and, in some cases, made more than expected progress. 
